
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

September 12, 2000 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order by at 7:45pm by co-chair, Robert Traylor. Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Robert Traylor Birgit Bostleman 

 Ken Scissors Bill Findlay 

 Clark Rieves John Halvorson 

 

Also present were Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

John motioned, Bill seconded. Motion passed. 

 

Announcements 

 

Robert announced that there are three new members of the Urban Trails Committee: 

Janet Hollingsworth, Judy Craddock and Timothy Fry. They should be on board by 

UTC’s next meeting. 

 

Michele commented that the RFC is still looking for volunteers for the September 30
th

 and 

October lst Adventure Race. If enough volunteers can’t be found, the RFF will have to forfeit 

half of their $1,000 donation. There will be a meeting at the RFC office on September 28
th

 at 

6pm for all interested in being a volunteer. 

 

Old Business - (the microphone on my machine died - so I am going by what I remembered 

being discussed) 

 

Urban Trails Master Plan Revision: Ken passed around a draft letter he would like to send to 

those individuals discussed at the last meeting for their input on the Urban Trails Master Plan 

revision. He asked for comments or changes. He then showed everyone how he broke the Urban 

Trails Master Plan map into quadrants. Discussed who and how to handle each quadrant. Each 

member agreed to take a section and to work with the new members so they become familiar 

with the areas and the process. Further talked about how and when each section would be 

reviewed. Group wanted each quadrant to flow into the next quadrant to make sure nothing was 



missed. 



Ken will get a letter to Michele for Jamie and Robert to sign. Michele will then send it out 

to the list of individuals with the schedule of what areas are being reviewed and when. 

The process will start at next month’s meeting. 

 

Ken reminded everyone if they had questions to contact him. 

 

Bicycle Safety Course: Birgit said there were about 14 kids at the Bicycle Safety Course 

on September 9
th

.  She was a little disappointed in the low turnout, however, the kids that 

were there did learn something and had a good time. Several of the kids told her that their 

parents wouldn’t let them ride their bikes to school until that had taken the course. There 

were a few bugs, mainly - the Sheriff’s Department forgot to bring refreshments so Birgit 

went and got some for the kids. Michele asked about the one sponsored by Home Loan in 

August and Birgit said that the person who put that together did more of a bike rodeo 

program. Talked about doing again next year and what would do different and what would 

keep the same. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business 

 

There was new business. 

 

Public Comment 

 

There was no public comment. 

 

Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm. 

  


